

SPP-NTC-210517

SPP Notification to Construct

September 18, 2019

Mr. Bill Dowling Midwest Energy, Inc. 1330 Canterbury Dr. Hays, KS 67601

RE: Withdrawal of Notification to Construct Approved Reliability Network Upgrades

Dear Mr. Dowling,

On June 21, 2019, Southwest Power Pool, Inc. ("SPP") originally issued NTC 210517 to Midwest Energy, Inc. ("MIDW"). This NTC is being re-issued to correct the study date and Service Agreement execution dates and supersedes the previously-issued NTC.

Pursuant to Section 3.3 of the SPP Membership Agreement and Attachments O and Y of the SPP Open Access Transmission Tariff ("OATT"), SPP provides this Notification to Construct ("NTC") directing Midwest Energy, Inc. ("MIDW"), as the Designated Transmission Owner, to construct the Network Upgrade(s).

On May 8, 2019, SPP concluded that the Network Upgrade listed below should be withdrawn and informed the Project Cost Working Group of the withdrawal on June 5, 2019 in accordance with SPP Business Practice 7060 Section 7.1. MIDW executed their updated Service Agreement without this upgrade on June 24, 2019.

Withdrawal of Upgrades

Previous NTC Number: 200437 Previous NTC Issue Date: 2/8/2017

Project ID: 31073

Project Name: XFR - Heizer 115/69 kV Ckt 4 Transformer

Network Upgrade ID: 51578

Network Upgrade Name: Heizer 115/69 kV Ckt 4 Transformer

Network Upgrade Description: Upgrade the 115/69 kV transformer at Heizer **Reason for Change:** SPP determined the Network Upgrade was no longer required.



SPP-NTC-210517

Withdrawal of Network Upgrade

MIDW has been made aware of all Network Upgrades withdrawn through the expansion plan process. This letter is the formal notification to stop any further work on this Network Upgrade(s), collect any cost associated with the Network Upgrade(s), and provide this information to SPP.

All terms and conditions of the SPP OATT and the SPP Membership Agreement shall apply to this Project, and nothing in this NTC shall vary such terms and conditions.

Don't hesitate to contact me if you have questions or comments regarding these instructions. Thank you for the important role that you play in maintaining the reliability of our electric grid.

Sincerely,

Lanny Nickell

Vice President, Engineering

Phone: (501) 614-3232 • Fax: (501) 482-2022 • <u>lnickell@spp.org</u>

cc: Carl Monroe - SPP

Antoine Lucas - SPP Jay Caspary - SPP

Earnie Lehman - MIDW